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May 11, 2009
1. Participatory Governance Items

No items were submitted for action or discussion. 


Dr. Hernandez reminded the committee of its commitment to review the participatory governance documents on an annual basis. Any suggested/approved revisions should be presented to this committee for approval. Dr. Martinez indicated SAC reviewed their document in January. Dr. Hernandez asked that even if there are no changes, this committee should review and approve it, with no changes. 
2. Review of board docket


Dr. Hernandez reviewed items listed on the board agenda and reports scheduled for the meeting including one on accreditation and another on the budget. John Didion will review discussion that occurred at the Budget Allocation and Planning Review Committee regarding the accreditation recommendations related to planning and budget. 


Dr. Hernandez reported he will work with Board President David Chapel regarding the chancellor’s goals for 2009-10 so that the board will have them available during the board’s self-evaluation process. He and Dr. Chapel will also work together on a survey document for the board’s self-evaluation process.


Dr. Hernandez reviewed Trustee Conley’s request that the board be assisted in providing four updates to the district community regarding board activities, similar to those provided currently by the chancellor and college presidents. Dr. Hernandez believes this type of communication may have been a follow-up recommendation by the accreditation 
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team when they return to evaluate the district’s progress on its recommendations. This will aid evaluators of the board in completing the survey.

3. Budget update


Vice Chancellor Hardash reviewed the update he will provide at tonight’s board meeting and shared the handout. 

(Laurie Weidner arrived at this time).


(Morrie Barembaum arrived at this time).


Mr. Hardash indicated a total of $37 million will be cut from our budget if the propositions on the May 19 ballot do not pass. 


Dr. Martinez indicated the amount of work that will need to be done over the summer on accreditation and budget, when faculty are not at work. Dr. Hernandez indicated that faculty are willing to come in for these important meetings and would appreciate a call to be informed that they are happening. 

4. Reports


Academic Senate/SCC:  Mr. Barembaum reported that John Smith, FARSCCD, reported to him that the Council of Independent Unions passed a resolution supporting a vote of no confidence in the ACCJC (Accrediting Commission) and Barbara Beno, its director. 

Mr. Barembaum met last week with Steve Eastmond and Lee Mallory, both on the FARSCCD bargaining team, regarding a concern FARSCCD has on the spring calendar. They discussed the possibility of losing students when no intersession is held. They would like to move the spring semester up a couple of weeks to avoid losing students. Although this is a bargainable issue, John Didion indicated there would be a six-week “lay-off” for some faculty. 

Mr. Barembaum indicated concern over losing an interim dean position (who also provides oversight of the science building construction) and urged administration to reinstate the position once the budget improves. He questioned the district’s ability to replace two positions in the research and resource development area, realizing the persons currently filling those positions are interim. The faculty is also concerned over the possibility of losing the college’s articulation officer at the end of the year. This is another position faculty would like to see rehired when the budget permits. Mr. Didion explained the interim assignments and purpose for refilling the vacancies. Once the positions are filled, one of the two interim positions will be eliminated, thereby creating a budget savings. Because the interim dean at SCC was filled from outside, there would 
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be no budget savings, because it was not an internal hire. Mr. Didion added that the grants department had five full-time positions, yet it now has only three. That is a budget savings of two full-time positions. Internal hiring allows this to occur. Ms. Reiter indicated this information should be shared in the chancellor’s weekly e-blast to employees. 

Academic Senate/SAC:  Mr. Hicks asked about time lines required in posting the board of trustees’ agendas on the Internet. Dr. Hernandez indicated The Brown Act requires a 48-hour posting.

Mr. Hicks reported the senate held an emergency budget meeting in place of its regularly scheduled meeting. Members reviewed the budget line by line, department by department.


Dr. Hernandez indicated cuts to the district-wide budget may be as high as $37 million in total, and about one-half of that has been cut.


Classified: Ms. Reiter  had no report, but did ask for the list of managers that have left the district and not been rehired. 

BAPRC: Mr. Hardash reported the committee meets this week.

HRC: No report.
5. Other

There was no other business.
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